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Greetings Fellow Alumni and friends of Tech
by Dennis S. Nichols, Ed.S. Class of 1971         

    It is my honor to serve in the leadership role as president of Tech Alumni Association. I would 
like to update you on a few of the changes being implemented this year.
   Anita Chambers-Matthews, Vice President and Timothy Oliver, Campus Liaison, and I met 

things, we discussed ways in which our Alumni Association can support one of the greatest 
challenges facing Tech students today - meeting graduation requirements. As a result, the Tech 

to meet many of the challenges that face them daily.
   After visiting the Alumni Room at Arlington High School, through discussion and planning, 
our Association has established an on-campus Alumni Room. This room is in Treadwell Hall, 
room 127. During the school day items are available that the students might need. The 
Association has stocked this room with items such as school supplies, uniforms, book bags, 
snacks packages, hygiene kits with toothbrush & toothpaste, deodorant, soap, etc., and much 
more. If you wish to monetarily support this effort, please send all checks payable to ATHS 
Association to the attention of “Alumni Room” on the memo line. Please mail to our P.O. Box 
listed below. 
   Our Alumni Association has reached out to the Tech Retired Teachers Association to partner 
in activities and events. We are planning to include the Retired Teachers Association on Alumni 
Day by showing a special series of videos showcasing the rich history of Tech High School.
   The Tech Athletic Hall of Fame is coming back with its own Board of Directors. This Board 
will have the responsibility of identifying past outstanding athletes. Using the criteria in the 

All recipients will be honored at the planned Athletic Hall of Fame Awards Banquet. The date 
and location for this event will be announced in the spring issue of this publication, TECHnically 
Speaking newsletter. 
   Many of you are independently providing support to Tech students. I personally invite 
you to attend our monthly Board meetings to hear about more projects and programs the 
Association has taken on. Our meeting dates, time and location are posted on our website 
at www.athsalumniassociation.com. You may also e-mail me personally at  mailto:dsn41752@
gmail.com or leave a message on our voice mail at 317-693-5459. Mail should be sent to 
P.O. Box 11433 Indianapolis, IN 46201. Please consider becoming an active member of your 
Alumni Association by contacting our Vice President, Anita Chambers-Matthews, Class of 
1981 at majorclark@att.net. Thanks for all that you do to help support the Tech Alumni 
Association. We will continue to 
advance our efforts by helping students at Tech and preserving the rich history of our alma 
mater.  

A Message from the Alumni Association President
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  On Alumni Day, June 8, 2018 the Alumni Association presented several awards.  President Bill 
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CLASS REUNION NEWS
Send your class reunion news to ATHSAlumniPublicity@gmail.com

   Reunion notices and other class announcements are published in TECHnically Speaking on a 
space-available basis.  Priority will be given based upon proximity of the event to the publica-

Tech Alumni Day activities as an integral part of their reunion events.
  Event planners are encouraged to keep their announcements brief.  All class announce-
ments must include at least 1 but no more than 3 contacts, with each having a phone number 
and/or e-mail address.
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Sept. 14, 2019

  TechFest will be held on September 14, 2019 at the Sertoma campgrounds located at 2316 

always a great time! For further details, call Mike Burris at 317-709-5815.  TechFest is also 
found on Facebook.  
   There will be a TechFest golf outing in 2019 at a date TBD. For further information, call 
Richard at 317-590-8772 or Gus at 317-625-3809.

Lunch Brunch
June 12, 2019
Sept. 11, 2019

  Our Class of 1951 Lunch Bunch has met twice a year for 10 years. Our spring luncheon is 
on Wednesday, June 12, 2019, 1 PM, at the MCL Cafeteria on the south side of Indianapolis. 
The fall luncheon is on Wednesday, September 11, 1 PM at the MCL Cafeteria in Castleton.
  We have a great time visiting with our former classmates and welcome members who visit 
from other Tech classes.
mailed to those recent attendees with no email address.  For information contact Barbara 
Mohr Heiden, at 317-881-5427,  mailto:barbara.heiden@comcast.net

60th Reunion
June 7, 2019

ATTENTION CLASS OF 1959! We are busy planning a 60th reunion get-together which will be 
on Friday evening June 7. SAVE THIS DATE! Complete details will be in the Spring issue of 
TECHnically Speaking which will be out in early May of 2019 with details (time, venue, cost, 
etc.) Please let us know now if you are interested in joining us. This will help us with venue 
selection (room size) and food planning. Your response does not obligate you, but it will give 
us a better handle regarding possible attendees.
  Please reply to Donald Parish; mailto:mooseparish@sbcglobal.net , cell phone: (317) 445-
4544. We look forward to seeing you next June!

50th Reunion
June 7, 2019

Indianapolis (off I-65, exit 107 – South Keystone), on Friday, June 7, 2019, and continuing 
on Alumni Day, on Tech Campus, on Saturday, June 8, 2019.  Additional information will be 
posted on the Facebook page - ATHS Class of 1969 50th Year Reunion.  Committee contacts 
are:   mailto:terryloux@yahoo.com, 317-372-6675;  mailto:cliff.bennett@att.net, 317-973-
2466; and  mailto:rodlewis1@att.net, 317-507-6925.  Reservations can be sent (along with 
check or money order) to ATHS Class of 1969 50th Reunion, c/o Cliff Bennett, 13799 Forum 

The deadline for submitting information for the Spring 2019 issue of TECHnically Speaking is March 1, 2019.



CLASS OF 1945
J. Beryl Birk Nicholson
Janet McDonnell Sterrett
Rev. Robert P. Robinson

CLASS OF 1947
William M. Karandos
Henry “Hank” Meier

CLASS OF 1948
Sylvia Dan Ketterman
Dorothy Surchevich Lewis
Wanda F. Towner Harris

CLASS OF 1949
Patricia M. Goodwin Walls

CLASS OF 1950
Elizabeth K. Janneck Dick

CLASS OF 1951
ATHS Class of 1951
 Lunch Bunch
Gene Gammons

CLASS OF 1954
Thomas R. Rechenbach
Donald E. Stevens

CLASS OF 1956
John L. Kanouse

CLASS OF 1958
Ben A. Byrd Jr.
Carolyn Auter Kanouse
Barbara Phelps Oko

CLASS OF 1961
David Philip Opel

CLASS OF 1962
Maurice A. Barnes Sr.

CLASS OF 1964
John Habig
Jenny Goodnight Yarian-Scalpelli

CLASS OF 1965
Elizabeth Brasher Hileman

CLASS OF 1967
Richard W. Sexson Jr.

CLASS OF 1968
Class of 1968 Class Gift

CLASS OF 1969
Kristine E. Tomescu Eggert
Timothy P. Schneider
David Scott Smith

CLASS OF 1970
Michael P. Snow

CLASS OF 1971
Sally J. Harding Francis
Dennis Nichols

CLASS OF 1974
Bonnie B. Cameron

CLASS OF 1976
Kristi J. Senour Bennett

CLASS OF 1989
Timothy Edwards

CLASS OF 1992
Midge D. Kelley

CLASS OF 1993
William A. “Bill” Mitchell

CLASS OF 1998

CLASS OF 2000
Rebekah R. Odell Brooking

CLASS OF 2009
Robert E. Glasser

OTHER DONORS
Butcher/Eller Family
Lydia J. Davis
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We acknowledge those who have contributed $10 or more to the Alumni Association as of October 15, 2018.  
Tech Alumni Association Contributing Members

Your donations are tax deductible. They help support projects that provide scholarships 
to deserving students and improve the quality of school life for all Tech students. 

Many employers will match your donations dollar-for-dollar. Check with your employer.

The Tech Alumni Association can also accept donations of stock, as well as cash gifts.
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Name & Address                   Check here if this is a name or address change

Name:           Class Year:

Address:

City:        State:   Zip:   

Telephone:     E-mail:

First            Middle                          (Maiden)                 Last

Contributions                              All contributions are tax deductible. Please include a Matching Gift form if your employer will match your contribution

Tech Alumni Response Form
Please make all checks payable to:  ATHS Alumni Association    Mail checks to:  

ATHS Alumni Association, P.O. Box 11433 Indianapolis, Indiana 46201

In Memory Of:    In Honor Of:          

Honoree:        Class Year:

From:         Class Year:

Contribution Made To: Alumni Association Operating Fund Amount:

General Scholarship Fund    Amount:

Wally Potter Memorial Scholarship   Amount:

    Joe Sexson Memorial Scholarship   Amount:    

              Total Enclosed:   

Please check here, if you do NOT want this gift acknowledged in TECHnically Speaking.

All contributions should be made to the ATHS Alumni Association and mailed to the above address

We welcome your comments and encourage you to share information with us about yourself and other Tech 
alumni that might be of interest to others in future issues of TECHnically Speaking.

Your Name:         Class Year:

City & State:

Correspondence                                                                    Please send to the address above or e-mail it to us.
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2018-2019 ATHS Alumni Association
Board of Directors (voting members)

Vice P

Board Advisors 
liver

Donated By:   In Memory Of:

   
  

    

  

  

  

  
  

    

Donated By:   In Honor Of:
  

   
  

Thank you for your generous support of Tech and its students through your Memorial Giving
Memorial Gifts to the Tech Alumni Association



TECH Alumni Scholarships

ATHS Alumni Association Scholarship              Tania Pliego-Torres

Cecelia Morris-Walton Scholarship              Kaylean Newport

Charles W. Norman Memorial Scholarship              Ibrahima Fall

Class of 1945 Scholarship              Saul Martinez

Cynthia Carter Graff Scholarship              Cinthia Morales-Perez

Fern Messmer Roesch Memorial Scholarship              Tabitha Chambers

Frank & Margaretta Leibel Hill Memorial Scholarship      Catherine Morgan

Harlan & Helen Brockman Hicks Memorial Scholarship      Diego Rodriguez

Howard Longshore Memorial Scholarship              Omar Rosales

Joan Persell Memorial Scholarship              Ronyai Eatman

Joe Sexson Memorial Scholarship              Jose De Jesus Garrido-Iniguez

John M. Hoffman Memorial Scholarship              Jake Williams 

Leslie Duane Lawrence Memorial Scholarship              Salvador DeDios

Leslie Duane Lawrence Memorial Scholarship              Shelby Searcy

Arsenal Technical High School 
Alumni Association, Inc.
1500 East Michigan Street
Indianapolis, Indiana 46201-3098
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   RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

This publication is intended for distribution to 

graduates of Arsenal Technical High School.  

If the intended addressee no longer lives at 

this address, please return to the above return 

address so that we can correct our records.

If you would like to go paperless,

please email your name 

(with class year) to  

mailto:technicallyspeaking@gmail.com

 If you are planning on moving before the 

next issue of TECHnically Speaking, please 

send your change of address to the return 

address above or the above email address. 

McAdams Foundation Scholarship    Carlos Banuelos

McAdams Foundation Scholarship    Norberto Rodriguez Salgado

McAdams Foundation Scholarship    Shelby Searcy

McAdams Foundation Scholarship    Tia Weathers

Milton Bierman Memorial Scholarship    Jasmine Florez-Jimenez

Robert & Tommie Belding Memorial Scholarship    Ricardo Sookdeo

Ruth Deane Taylor Allen Memorial Scholarship    Robert Hall

Tech Retired Teachers Scholarship    McKalynn McGee

TechFest Scholarship       Carlos Alberto Guzman-Sanchez

Wally Potter Memorial Scholarship    Atanai Nuñez-Samaniego

William A. Gerlach Jr. Memorial Scholarship    Edward Sanchez

Scholarship                 Recipient Scholarship            Recipient

Congratulations!
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